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June Journeys 
Hello there! We hope this letter finds each of 

you well. This month has been full of surprises, some 

great, and some sad. 

At the start of June, we were in Jacksonville, 

Arkansas. We were invited by Bible Baptist Church to 

join their Back to Bethel Camp Meeting. Wow! What 

a blessing! We got to meet and fellowship with so 

many other missionaries, hear God’s Word preached 

and witness it impact lives. The Bible Baptist Church 

family really loved on us and were incredibly generous 

and welcoming. It was extra special for Teah because 

of the connection Bro. Bob and Mrs. Mary Johnston 

have there. We met people who are close to them, and 

we were given a testimony and lesson Bro. Bob wrote. 

Teah said the meeting felt like a big hug from Bro. Bob, 

who is now in Heaven, but still impacting lives here on 

Earth.  

  After returning from Arkansas, we spent most 

of the month in Iowa. We are so grateful to Faith 

Baptist Church for allowing us to base out of their 

VERY NICE missionary apartment there. While in 

Ottumwa, we got to volunteer in a ministry that was 

new for the both of us. Bible Baptist Church of 

Ottumwa has a ministry called Soles 4 Souls. Twice a 

month, members open the doors of the church and 

invite the community to go through several rooms in 

their basement that are full of shelves of new or gently 

used shoes. We were surprised at how many men, 

women, and children showed up, and left with a 

couple pairs of shoes each. Some people even walked 

in barefoot. Children were invited to the upcoming 

Vacation Bible School, and Spanish and English tracts 

were passed out along with an invitation to worship 

during regular services at Bible Baptist. We appreciate 

Mrs. Pam, and the Bible Baptist Church family for 

allowing us to join in on the blessing.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“It is more blessed to give, than to receive” Acts 20:35 

Home in Heaven 
The sad shock of the month was learning of 

the surprising passing of our dear pianist and friend 

from our home church, Mrs. Joyce Daniel. Within a 

couple days we were grieved to learn our friend and 

newly elected deacon, Bro. Joe Shepherd went home to 

glory as well. We came home to be at both visitations 

and funerals and mourn with our Hillside family. 

Though we mourn now, we also have hope and are 

comforted in the knowledge that Christians never have 

to say goodbye. 
Good news! Mischa Houston has finished 

her Chemo treatments. Pray for positive results as 

they follow up on the successfulness of the treatment. 

THANK YOU to each church that has allowed 

us to share our heart with you this month and THANK 

YOU to our supporters and partners!  

  

 

PLEASE CONTINUE IN PRAYER: 
• For Mischa Houston’s recovery from cancer  
• For Bro. Tim and Sister Jackie Long  
• For our niece Evangeline’s liver and health 
• For Bob’s salvation. 
• For safety as we travel 
• For Ezra’s salvation at an early age 
• For the Daniel and Shepherd families  

 
 


